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Holy Rosary Primary School
Principal: Mr Paddy McAllister BEd(Hons), MA(Prim Ed), Ad.Dip.Ed.Man., PQH(NI)
Sunnyside Crescent 
Tel (028) 90491817

Belfast 


Fax (028) 90492416

BT7 3DB

Email info@holyrosary.belfast.ni.sch.uk




Web www.holyrosarypsbelfast.com

10th March 2020,

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Just an update/reminder about what the school is doing to prevent the spread of the Corona Virus. As you know we have been very proactive from the get-go after our return from the midterm break.

As mentioned in previous correspondence we have:

1. Communicated with parents in variety of formats including texts, tweets and letters to get out key messages.

2. Talked to the pupils about hygiene including using tissues and washing hands.

3. Arranged for the pupils to wash hands when they come into school, before break, before lunch and before they go home. We have emphasised the importance of pupils washing hands after using the toilet.

4. Installed hand sanitisers at the school foyer. More will be installed when we obtain more cartridges for them.

5. Organised for all desks to be washed each day and for all door and door handles along with the handrails on staircases to be washed in the evening and on one other occasion during the school day. This washing will be done with a disinfectant cleaning spray rather than the normal cleaning fluids that we use.

There has been a great improvement in pupil attendance over the past couple of weeks. This may be a statistical blip but increasingly it is looking as though our increased hygiene procedures may also be cutting down on the daily transmission of germs between the pupils.

We will be taking a number of additional steps in the school. This will include restricting school assemblies after this week. It will be very unlikely that our pupils will be participating in Sporting Competitions with other schools. Next week we will be looking at what homework we send home and does it need to be returned the next morning.

What we need parents to do, as a matter of routine, regardless of Coronavirus:

1. Keep your child at home if they have a bug or are showing signs of illness.

2. Help your child to develop good hand washing habits especially after they use the toilet.

3. Make sure your child washes their hands thoroughly just before they leave for school in the morning.

4. Get your children to cough into tissues and bin the tissues rather than putting the tissues into their pockets.

Many thanks for your continued help and assistance with this.

Best Wishes,

P McAllister (Mr.)

Principal
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